
SPICED SILVER BELL - $5
1 ½ OUNCES OF CAMARENA SILVER TEQUILA

½ OUNCE OF LIME JUICE
½ OUNCE OF CRANBERRY

2 OUNCES OF GINGER BEER
GARNISHED WITH A LIME AND CHERRY

SERVED IN A HIGHBALL GLASS

Dear Members,

We have completed another fabulous 
summer at The Dye Club!  It was rather warm, 
but we had plenty of sunny days to enjoy the 
great outdoors.  Now we are headed into 
the fall season, and everything is on track 
for great playing conditions, and to enjoy the 
beautiful fall weather we typically enjoy in 
South Carolina. 

  The fairways and greens will be overseeded 
once again this year.  The greens will be seeded 
with poa trivialis, and the fairways and tees will 
be seeded with perennial ryegrass.  We expect 
the overseed to once again provide green lush 
turf to play on throughout the colder months.  
Seeding the greens will be in the middle of 
October, and should not interrupt play at all.  The poa trivialis seed is so small 
that it will be similar to a light topdressing.  The seed will quickly nestle into 
the turf to germinate, which should not affect ball roll.  Fairway seeding is 
planned for early November, which should also have a very minimal impact 
on play.  We should be back to mowing fairways 10 to 14 days after applying 
the seed.  

The coming fall season is exciting for both myself, and my dog Ozzy!  
I look forward to the great temperatures and overseeded turf, he looks 
forward to goose season!  So if you see him chasing those pesky birds 
remember that he has yet to ever catch one(although he’s been pretty 
close),but he is very effective in making them leave our property and find 
somewhere else to feed.  The Staff of the Dye Club as always thanks you 
for your continued patronage, and we hope to see you out on the links 
very soon.

				            Sincerely,

A Message 
From The Superintendent 

Dye Club Members,

As the summer ends and the fall begins, I want to thank you all for your continued support over the last few 
months during my transition from the Resort.  It has been very pleasurable and an honor to be a part of the Dye Club 
family.  I’m looking forward to many successful years ahead. 

In tournament news, we recently had our 5th annual Egret Cup tournament at the beginning of August and for 
the first time since the inception both The Dye Club and the Resort were able to field teams of 16 players each with 
a few names on the waiting list as well.  The courses were in great shape and the food was excellent as always.  A 
big thank you goes out to the Food and Beverage Staff, the maintenance crews, Justin Morris and Trey Evans who 
worked very hard to make it successful and especially all our members who participated.  The only bad news is 
unfortunately the Resort retained the cup, yet again.  WE WILL get the trophy back next year!!!!

With that being said, we are currently working to try and incorporate new ideas and/or functions in conjunction 
with the increase in membership.  The Proshop staff has been very much involved in trying to come up with new 
ideas and events to help build that comradery amongst everyone.  We would like to try and get a league together 
for just Dye members (at least to start).  We could also have a “Play with a Pro” or “Beat the Pro” day.  And for those 
who remember, let’s try and get the Member-Guest back as well. We will be sending out a survey with questions 
that will help us determine what you the members are looking for in terms of social and/or golf events. This will help 
make the Dye Club experience even better for our members.  

With the beautiful weather fast approaching this fall, this means Christmas is right around the corner.  If you’re 
looking for gifts, we will be fully stocked in both golf shops with apparel and gift items.   If gift cards are easier, we 
have those available for purchase as well.  If you see something that we don’t carry, we can special order items 
as well, with some limitations.  However, special orders do require a little more time based on the availability of the 
product needed.  We will be glad to help in any way we can.  You can email or call the golf shop with any inquiries. 

Sincerely,

Travis Dutcher
PGA Head Golf Professional 

Fall News From the 
Dye Villas

After a long hot summer the Front Desk at 
Dye Villas is very excited as we look forward 
to Fall.

We look forward to having hot chocolate and 
hot cider in the lobby.  And, for the holidays we 
will gladly take holiday pictures for you next to 
the beautifully decorated Christmas trees and 
fireplaces.  We will once again do our weekly 
Meet and Greet on Wednesday afternoons 
that will provide you the opportunity to meet 
other guest’s and find out what new exciting 
things lay ahead.

In the next few months we will be doing 
updates in many of our units.   Our 
maintenance and housekeeping will be 
performing winter maintenance and deep 
cleans on each unit. We will be lighting the 
fireplaces so you can sit down by the fire and 
enjoy the season.  

We look forward to an exciting holiday season 
and enjoying it with you.

Sincerely,

Your Dye Villas team
Judy, Dion, Barbara, Billy & Michael

Patrice Kreber Clouner and Garry Clouner

Patrice and Garry are 
born and bred 
Pittsburghers, frequently 
voted one of the most 
liveable cities in the US. 
A North Myrtle Beach 
oceanfront condo was 
their winter haven 
for six years during 
which time they fell in 
love with the city. As 
Garry says, “What’s 
not to love? Beach, 
golf, weather, friendly  
people, entertainment, restaurants!” The two finally agreed upon 
a Mediterranean-style home built by Al Robertson in Tuscan 
Sands at Barefoot Resort, and moved there July 1st which they 
said is a story in and of itself. Garry was a lifelong Boilermaker 
working the entire East coast. Patrice was a RN having divided 
her nursing career between hospital-based Critical Care as well 
as Management in the business sector. Garry has two sons, 
Garry, Jr., age 41 and Jon age, 35. They have two grandaughters, 
Kinley and Annalee, 3 and 1. Garry is an avid golfer, and loves 
everything about the Dye Club from the driving range to the pool 
to the restaurant. He considers the course one of the nicest he has 
played. Patrice enjoys decorating, entertaining, and volunteering 
at their church. Both love dining out and especially appreciate the 
large choice of wonderful restaurants. They left behind a lifetime 
of close friends and family, but have every expectation they will 
have numerous visitors in their brand new “P&G’s Flip Flop Till U 
Drop- Inn.” They are looking forward to their first Thanksgiving, 
saying, “Being thankful is an understatement to say the least...
retired, a beautiful home, great club (Dye), and blessed with terrific 
friends and family.” They are also looking forward to meeting other 
members and becoming involved in the community.
 

Proshop@dyeclub.com
843-399-7238



October
Prime Rib Night
October 5 | 5 - 8 pm | $21.95 per person 
RSVP by October 1

Happy Hour
October 14 | 5 - 7 pm | 1/2 price apps and 
drink specials | RSVP by October 13 

Mexican Night
October 26 | 6 - 8 pm | $15.95 per person | 
RSVP by October 22

November
Happy Hour
November 4 | 5 - 7 pm | 1/2 price apps and 
drink specials | RSVP by November 3

Cooking Class
November 9 | 11:00 am | RSVP by
November 5

Margarita Monday
November 21 | 5 - 7 pm |  $5 Taco Bar | 
RSVP by November 18

Thanksgiving Brunch
November 24 |11 am - 3 pm |  Resort 
Clubhouse | $21.95 per person | RSVP by 
November 20

The article I wrote last quarter, “Getting back to the basics”, was just that.  I had you think about your grip, aim and setup. 
These three factors in the starting position are very important before the swing starts.  If just one of these is off just a little bit, 
the shot that you want to hit will be off as well.  One way to help you focus on the task at hand is developing a Pre-Shot Routine.

	 The Pre-Shot Routine is a “consistent and systematic procedure (a sequence of thoughts, checkpoints, movements 
or details) that is executed by a golfer prior to hitting a golf shot.”   It’s the time just before the player is ready to step into their 
shot that helps them prepare.  This is the time that players with a Pre-Shot Routine will try and settle themselves down and 
focus on what they want to do.  This is the most consistent thing in the game of golf that can be and is controlled by the player. 

	 There are so many things that could be considered part of the Pre-Shot Routine.  Some examples could be as little 
as just putting your glove on while choosing a club, taking a couple of practice swings, standing behind the ball and visualizing 
or just taking a few deep breaths.  The Pre-Shot Routine is something that you do before every shot that will trigger your mind 
to focus on that particular shot.  Not only does this help calm you down but it helps eliminate extraneous thoughts that may 
otherwise hinder the whole process from the start of the swing to the finish.  

	 You’ll notice on television when you’re watching the pros, that each player has certain mannerisms that they go 
through before their shot.  Typically they perform these same mannerisms exactly for every shot of that type.  This is their Pre-
Shot Routine.

	 How do you develop your own Pre-Shot Routine?  Well that is up to each individual person and their style and rhythm 
as a player. Do you play fast, slow or in the middle?  If you are a fast paced person (plays fast, talks fast, etc.) then you most 
likely wouldn’t want a slow, drawn out routine.  It may happen quickly to develop or it may take while.  It all depends on what 
is important to you as a player.  It will take a deliberate and conscious effort to develop this.  A good place to develop this is 
at the driving range.  If you are practicing for your golf game physically to improve, why not practice the mental side as well.  
Remember, the whole point of a Pre-Shot Routine is to give you that confidence and comfortability before you take your stance.  
It’s that familiar place that will occupy your mind with the relevant tasks instead of the unwanted worries or distractions.  

	 Once you are able to practice and develop your own Pre-Shot Routine that you feel good about, you can take it to the 
course and you will start to notice some improvement and consistency with your scores.

Travis Dutcher, PGA
Head Golf Professional 
The Dye Club

December
Breakfast Buffet & Mimosa Bar
December 11 | 9 am - noon | $9 per 
person | RSVP by December 8

Annual Clambake
December 19 | 5 – 8 pm | $14 per person | 
RSVP by December 15

Dessert Party
December 20 | 4:00 pm | with Hot-Cocoa 
Bar | RSVP by December 17

Wine, Scotch & Cigar Tasting
December 28 | 5 - 8 pm | with appetizers | 
$35 per person | RSVP by December 24

THE IMPORTANCE OF A PRE-SHOT ROUTINE


